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May has been a busy month.  We held the regional show jumping at the Brook and Mickey Bygrave, Patrick Pearce, Imi Darke, Sarah Baker and Kirsty Mabin qualified for the Nationals.
The following week at Lakefield Equestrian Centre Mickey, Annabelle and Kirsty qualified for the dressage and a further eight riders qualified in the Countryside Challenge.  The Nationals will once again be held at Hartpury College in Gloucester on 15th to 17th July.

Sadly I have to report that I have had to have two horses put down on veterinary advice – Phoenix and Dougal – they will of course be very sadly missed.  This doesn’t help our already bad situation with the horses!  We have been lucky to be able to loan Mr Jones from Natalie and Charlie from Wendy.  Reilly has had to go back as he was suffering from a chest condition.

Fundraising.  Well done to all our Marathon runners especially Simon for running the London Marathon and raising £1600.  Vicky and Becky Winser ran the Plymouth Half and raised £150 and Danielle also completed the Plymouth Half raising £160.

Phoenix Café have donated £12100 towards the cost of a pony.

We have coffee mornings and socials coming up in July and need raffle prizes and cakes.

The last Steeplechase will be held on 27th August at 5pm.  Please try to be there.

Group Dressage is on 2nd July – please sign up if you would like to attend.

Helpers Week is 13th to 18th June.  Please do your best to attend at least one session and the Thursday evening.

Activities Week this year will be based on proficiency certificates and show jumping levels.

Olympia.  Please pay a deposit of £20 per ticket to confirm your place.

Admin
( Please let the office know when you have paid for your session by BACS and reference your payment with the rider’s name;


( DBS.  New helpers please make sure you have handed your DBS forms to the office for checking;


(  Please let the office know of any change of address or telephone number;


(  Anybody not informing the office of a cancellation will be charged the full ride amount;


(  Centre/ Schools/ Homes please make sure you hand information on to support workers (i.e. how to get to us and what to do on arrival).  If you are uncertain then please check with the office;


(  Smoking – we are a non-smoking venue (this includes E cigarettes);


(  Please let the office know of any change of health that may affect a rider during their session;


(  Please sign in on arrival as stated on the gate and in the initial information.

100 Club Winners:  1st Briget, 2nd Zara Williams, 3rd Julia Davey.

We are still looking for Volunteers!
Peggy

DATES

13th to 18th June
Helper Training Week

16th June
6pm to 8pm Training Evening (No Riding)

23rd June
No Riding in the afternoon or evening

2nd July
Group Dressage followed by walk to the pub for the Happy Hoofs and friends

3rd July
Clear round jumping at the Brook

6th July
Coffee Morning at 22 Fore Street (10am to 12 noon).  No Riding in the morning

7th July
pm sessions activity week

13th July
Curry and Quiz Night, Rose and Crown Yealmpton.  Tickets available

14th July
Riding in the morning ONLY.  Afternoon and evening sessions are cancelled

14th/ 17th July
Horses and some riders leave for the Nationals

18th to 21st July
Activities Week

21st July
BBQ (6pm), AGM (7.30pm) and presentations


Last session

27th August
Last Steeplechase, Wrangaton

7th September
Restart.
